
 

PROCEDURES FOR STOCKHOLDER NOMINATIONS OF CANDIDATES FOR THE BOARD 
OF DIRECTORS 

 

The Tapestry, Inc. (the “Company”) Corporate Governance Principles, as 
approved by the Board of Directors and posted on our website, set forth qualifications 
and criteria for our Directors. The Governance & Nominations Committee’s charter 
provides that in evaluating Director candidates, the Governance & Nominations 
Committee shall take into account all factors it considers appropriate, which may 
include business skills and experiences, prominence and reputation in their 
profession, concern for the best interests of the Company, strength of character, 
mature judgment, career specialization, relevant technical skills, diversity and the 
extent to which the candidate would fill a present need on the Board of Directors. 
The Governance & Nominations Committee’s process includes identification of 
director candidates and evaluation of the candidates based on the Corporate 
Governance Principles and the following minimum qualifications:  

 • the highest personal and professional ethics, integrity and values;  

 • commitment to representing the long-term interests of the stockholders; 

 • an inquisitive and objective perspective, practical wisdom and mature
judgment;  

 • freedom from significant conflicts of interest; 

 • the willingness and ability to devote the time necessary to perform the duties
and responsibilities of a director; and  

 • a commitment to serve on the Board for an extended period of time.  
 

The Governance & Nominations Committee’s selection process also provides for 
engagement of third party search firms, interviews with various members of the 
Committee, the Board and management, and an evaluation of each individual in the 
context of the Board as a whole, applying the criteria that it deems appropriate. The 
final selection of nominees is made by the Board of Directors.  
 

The Governance & Nominations Committee will consider all candidates 
recommended by stockholders in accordance with the timing and other procedures 
established in the Company’s Bylaws for stockholder nominations (Article II, Section 
12). The Governance & Nominations Committee evaluates all candidates in the same 
manner, regardless of the source of such recommendation, and, subject to provisions 
in our Bylaws concerning proper notice by stockholders of proposed nominees, will 
consider all candidates recommended by stockholders. Such recommendations should 
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include the name and address and other pertinent information about the candidate as 
is required to be included in the company’s proxy statement. Recommendations 
should be submitted in writing to the Secretary of the Company at 10 Hudson Yards, 
New York, New York 10001. The policy and procedures for considering candidates 
recommended by stockholders were formally adopted by our Board in May 2004.  

 


